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Dear Susan,

Do you have a favorite outdoor space in Groton? During the past 
50 years the Trust has become the steward of over 40 
properties, from complex ecosystems such as the Throne Hill to 
simple, lovely vistas like the Taplin Wildlife Sanctuary. In total this 
is over 1,400 acres, yet we remain an all-volunteer, single-town 
entity. That means the work of maintaining properties, fighting 
invasive growth and ensuring we all are able to enjoy these 
beautiful places falls to us. And we could not do it without your 
help!

Consider what your support has accomplished in the last year:

• Native wildflower and grass seed was purchased for 
The General Field park (opening spring of 2016) 
and wheelchair accessible paths were put in.

• A new property was acquired and dedicated to complete 
a bigger conservation picture. 

• Two interns were hired over the summer to learn 
about conservation work and help with the invasive 
project, specifically to conduct mechanical removal 
of invasive plants on the Throne complex and 
Shepley Hill.

Join us in protecting 

Groton's open

spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

What to do outdoors?

Two hikes are coming up on the 
GCT Gamlin Crystal Springs 
property, thanks to our friends at 
the Groton Trails Committee:

Sunday, November 1 at 1PM
sharp, join members of the Groton 
Trails Committee on a guided hike 
on the Indian Rock Trail and the 
Boulders Trail of the GCT's Gamlin 
Crystal Spring in Groton. This 
beautiful conservation area is 
accessed via skillfully routed trails 
and features dense woods, rocky 
outcrops, scenic overlooks, a 
porcupine den, beaver ponds, huge 
boulders, and an old "lost" quarry.   
The hike will take about 2 hours 
and is suitable for families with 

Page 1 of 6Gmail - GCT October News

11/2/2015https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=599fe5bd48&view=pt&search=inbox&th=150...



• Six new signs were installed and repaired.

• We continued a study to determine the 
effectiveness of different invasive control methods 
(specifically mechanical removal, foliar spray 
herbicide application, and cut-stem herbicide 
application).  We began the study last summer and 
this summer collected the first set of data to see 
how well each method worked.

Please take a moment to renew your membership now. It is 
important work and we cannot do it without your annual 
contribution of $50. Since dues from our membership 
continue to be our only source of annual income, we are 
counting on you to keep us moving forward.

The General Field: 
Enjoy your visit but please no dogs!

Did you know that The General Field is a working agricultural 
site? Groton farmers 
maintain and mow 
the fields for hay. 
Because of this, it is 
one of the few GCT 
properties where 
dogs are prohibited. 
For the safety of your 
pets, the protection 
of the grassland 

wildlife and as a courtesy to our neighbor farmers, please keep 
your dogs on the paved areas of the property and properly 
leashed.

Where can dogs roam? Visit our website for a list of all our 
properties. Dogs are welcome except where noted. From TGF, 
you can easily visit Groton Place and Sabine Woods: Follow 
Farmers Row back to Route 225. The entrance will be on your 
left.

Thank you for your cooperation! 

Your membership says you care about 
Groton's open spaces

Thank you to everyone who joined us at GrotonFest last month.  
The support means a great deal, and goes a long way in helping 
us with our annual goals.  This year our goals include continuing 
our invasive species project, creating new access to the 
Blackman/Genther Woods lands, and finishing The General Field 
park project.  Your membership dues -- and your donation of time 
-- help our all-volunteer board get this work and much more 
done.  If you haven't renewed your membership, please take time 
do so now.  And remember, each new membership receives a 
thank you of note cards featuring GCT properties.

Thank you! Susan, Ted, Ed and David on membership   

children. Wear comfortable hiking 
shoes as there are some short 
rocky sections.  The hike will be 
held unless it is very stormy. We 
will meet at the trail head on Old 
Dunstable Rd.  Take Lowell Rd. 
(Rt. 40) to Old Dunstable Rd. 
Proceed north on Old Dunstable 
Rd., passing the intersection with 
Bridge St. after 1.25 miles, then 
continuing on Old Dunstable Rd. for 
another 0.25 miles. The trail head 
and parking are on your left, just 
past the sign for the Gamlin 
Conservation Area.   
42.631084N, 71.510190W. Dave 
Minott.

Sunday, December 6 at 1PM  the 
Groton Trails Committee hikes 
along the Esker Trail in the Gamlin 
Crystal Spring Conservation Area. 
We will hike together through the 
woods, up and over a beautiful 
esker overlooking Cow Pond Brook 
and flanking a large wetland area 
where beavers are very active. Our 
hike on the Gamlin Esker Trail will 
take be about 1½ hours, and is 
suitably short for families with 
children. Dogs must be kept under 
owner's control and leashed upon 
request. Wear comfortable hiking 
shoes.  The hike will be held unless 
it is very stormy. We will meet to 
start our hike at the very end of 
Cow Pond Brook Rd., past the 
transfer station.  Park on the side of 
the road.  

On the Indian Rock Trail.

Join us in protecting Groton's 

open spaces. Renew your 

membership now!
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Quick Links

How you can help

Our Properties

Contact Information

Trustees and Founders

Groton Trails Website

The Groton Conservation Trust is a private, non-profit land trust in Groton, Massachusetts. It was 
founded in 1964 to acquire, preserve, and provide public access to lands with significant conservation 
value. The Trust is governed by a Board of Trustees made up of Groton residents with varied 
backgrounds, occupations and interests.  

You are receiving this email as an interested member of the GCT. 

Forward this email
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Update Profile/Email Address | Rapid removal with SafeUnsubscribe™ | About our service provider.

Groton Conservation Trust | PO Box 395 | Groton | MA | 01450

Susan Hughes <susanh@gctrust.org> Fri, Oct 30, 2015 at 1:17 PM
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Wilson Scott <scott@scottwilsondesign.com> Fri, Oct 30, 2015 at 5:44 PM
To: susanh@gctrust.org

Hi Susan,

Could you please send me this Lotz Land photo? I would like to place the logo over the sky using a transparent background so we 
don’t see the dreaded white rectangle around the logo. I will send you a new image.

Thanks,
Scott

On Oct 30, 2015, at 1:17 PM, Susan Hughes <susanh@gctrust.org> wrote:
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Fall on Lotz Land

Dear Scott,

[Quoted text hidden]

The General Field: 
Enjoy your visit but please no dogs!

Did you know that The General Field is a working agricultural 
site? Groton farmers 
maintain and mow 
the fields for hay. 
Because of this, it is 
one of the few GCT 
properties where 
dogs are prohibited. 
For the safety of your 
pets, the protection 
of the grassland 

wildlife and as a courtesy to our neighbor farmers, please keep 
your dogs on the paved areas of the property and properly 
leashed.

Where can dogs roam? Visit our website for a list of all our 
properties. Dogs are welcome except where noted. From TGF, 
you can easily visit Groton Place and Sabine Woods: Follow 
Farmers Row back to Route 225. The entrance will be on your 
left.

Thank you for your cooperation! 

Your membership says you care about 
Groton's open spaces

Thank you to everyone who joined us at GrotonFest last month.  
The support means a great deal, and goes a long way in helping 
us with our annual goals.  This year our goals include continuing 
our invasive species project, creating new access to the 
Blackman/Genther Woods lands, and finishing The General Field 
park project.  Your membership dues -- and your donation of time 
-- help our all-volunteer board get this work and much more 

Join us in protecting 

Groton's open

spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

What to do outdoors?

Two hikes are coming up on the 
GCT Gamlin Crystal Springs 
property, thanks to our friends at 
the Groton Trails Committee:

Sunday, November 1 at 1PM
sharp, join members of the Groton 
Trails Committee on a guided hike 
on the Indian Rock Trail and the 
Boulders Trail of the GCT's Gamlin 
Crystal Spring in Groton. This 
beautiful conservation area is 
accessed via skillfully routed trails 
and features dense woods, rocky 
outcrops, scenic overlooks, a 
porcupine den, beaver ponds, huge 
boulders, and an old "lost" quarry.   
The hike will take about 2 hours 
and is suitable for families with 
children. Wear comfortable hiking 
shoes as there are some short 
rocky sections.  The hike will be 
held unless it is very stormy. We 
will meet at the trail head on Old 
Dunstable Rd.  Take Lowell Rd. 
(Rt. 40) to Old Dunstable Rd. 
Proceed north on Old Dunstable 
Rd., passing the intersection with 
Bridge St. after 1.25 miles, then 
continuing on Old Dunstable Rd. for 
another 0.25 miles. The trail head 
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done.  If you haven't renewed your membership, please take time 
do so now.  And remember, each new membership receives a 
thank you of note cards featuring GCT properties.

Thank you! Susan, Ted, Ed and David on membership   

Quick Links

How you can help

Our Properties

Contact Information

Trustees and Founders

Groton Trails Website

and parking are on your left, just 
past the sign for the Gamlin 
Conservation Area.   
42.631084N, 71.510190W. Dave 
Minott.

Sunday, December 6 at 1PM  the 
Groton Trails Committee hikes 
along the Esker Trail in the Gamlin 
Crystal Spring Conservation Area. 
We will hike together through the 
woods, up and over a beautiful 
esker overlooking Cow Pond Brook 
and flanking a large wetland area 
where beavers are very active. Our 
hike on the Gamlin Esker Trail will 
take be about 1½ hours, and is 
suitably short for families with 
children. Dogs must be kept under 
owner's control and leashed upon 
request. Wear comfortable hiking 
shoes.  The hike will be held unless 
it is very stormy. We will meet to 
start our hike at the very end of 
Cow Pond Brook Rd., past the 
transfer station.  Park on the side of 
the road.  

On the Indian Rock Trail.

Join us in protecting Groton's 

open spaces. Renew your 

membership now!

The Groton Conservation Trust is a private, non-profit land trust in Groton, Massachusetts. It was 
founded in 1964 to acquire, preserve, and provide public access to lands with significant conservation 
value. The Trust is governed by a Board of Trustees made up of Groton residents with varied 
backgrounds, occupations and interests.  

You are receiving this email as an interested member of the GCT. 

Forward this email
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Groton Conservation Trust | PO Box 395 | Groton | MA | 01450

Susan Hughes <susahughes@gmail.com> Sat, Oct 31, 2015 at 7:28 AM
To: Wilson Scott <scott@scottwilsondesign.com>

No worries, that is a result of the format constraints of the email system, something we won't have to worry about after this mailing. 

Thanks,
Susan
[Quoted text hidden]

Page 6 of 6Gmail - GCT October News

11/2/2015https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=599fe5bd48&view=pt&search=inbox&th=150...


